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Message from Mrs Larkin  
 

Semester One Reports & Portfolios 
From Term 2, 2025 we’re introducing updated school reports. 
 
The new format has been developed by the NSW Department of Education in response to feedback 
from parents to make reports easier to read and understand.  
 
Your child’s report will still show their progress across all subject areas. Teacher comments will appear in 
English, mathematics and the general comment section, in line with department policy.   
 
The general comment for Kindergarten also covers all other key learning areas including, creative arts, 
HSIE, PDHPE, and science and technology.  
 
A new achievement scale and descriptions are included to provide a clearer picture of your child’s 
progress. 
 
We welcome your feedback, questions and suggestions about the new Department of Education designed 
report format. Please complete the survey via the link below.  Providing feedback will ensure that 
Paddington School reports are responsive to the needs of our community.  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/3Y7JVSG 
 
An enormous thank you to our wonderful teachers for their professionalism and hard work to ensure the 
Student Reports are a thorough and accurate representation of each child’s progress and achievements 
throughout Semester 1. Please join us in celebrating the effort and perseverance your child has 
demonstrated this semester.   Your child’s report has been published to the School Bytes Parent Portal for 
your perusal, you should of received a notification if you have the notification set to alert.   
 
Portfolios for each student have been sent home with your child.  We hope you enjoy viewing your child’s 
work samples.  Please return their portfolio back to school after the school holidays, so we can continue to 
add work samples. 
 
As we head into the school holidays, I would like to congratulate every member of our school community 
on a highly successful term. Together we have achieved  so much and there have been many highlights 
across the school.  A pat on the back to every student for their efforts to build on their learning and  achieve 
their personal best throughout the term. 
 
Have an enjoyable and safe break. 
 
Education Week  
Paddington Public School will be celebrating Education Week 2025 on Tuesday 5 August.  This year’s 
Education Week theme is “Ignite your potential”.   

 
More details will be sent home early Week 1 of Term 3.   Please pop the date in your diary and keep the 
morning free. We can’t wait to celebrate Education Week with all our families.  
 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feducation.nsw.gov.au%2Fteaching-and-learning%2Fcurriculum%2Freporting-to-parents%2Freporting-advice%23plain-english&data=05%7C02%7CAlison.SIDDALL%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C34bf4c593c4142c036a608ddb9ee1254%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638871154348089844%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=b2aIlakWXFi8U8LIu8iC0vSLTnPr8cYFUIAUAITG8mo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.surveymonkey.com%2Fr%2F3Y7JVSG&data=05%7C02%7CAlison.SIDDALL%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C34bf4c593c4142c036a608ddb9ee1254%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638871154348118948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2B%2Fe4Rc5S%2FSFqj0bc4MtITR4GHNevbfQEHjGgOKU1FJU%3D&reserved=0


Celebrating Attendance at Paddington Public School 
At Paddington Public School, we know that every day counts.  Attending school regularly helps students 
build strong friendships and stay on track with their learning. Throughout the term, many of our students 
have shown fantastic attendance, and we want to say well done to them.   
 
In Term 1 
55 students achieved 100% attendance 
113 students attended school more than 95% of the time. 
 
In Term 2 
46 students have achieved 100% attendance 
97 students have attended school more than 95% of the time.  
 
That’s a big achievement and one that shows responsibility and a real love for learning. 
 
A big thank you goes out to our parents and carers who help make regular attendance a priority. Your 
support in building morning routines, communicating with the school when needed, and encouraging your 
child/ren each day plays a huge part in their success. 
 
Remember - every minute of learning counts, and being present means being part of all the wonderful 
things happening at our great school. 
 
Our goal for Term 3 is to improve our late arrivals.  We had 122 late arrivals for this term and our goal is 
reduce this to less than 50 for Term 3.  
 
If your child is absent, please register the absence and the reason for the absence using the School Bytes 
Parent Portal on the day they are absent or by emailing the school – paddington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
 
Debating  
On Tuesday July 1, our Paddington debating teams hosted 
Randwick Public School for the third round of the Premier’s 
Debating Challenge. 
 
The first debate topic was ‘That all school canteen jobs should 
be done by students with a supervising teacher’. 
Affirmative and negative roles were assigned by a coin toss, 
with Randwick affirmative. There were many effective 
arguments and rebuttals put forward, during an engaging 
competition. Paddington proved victorious in the first debate, 
giving them their third win of the competition. 
 
Our other debating team chose the topic ‘That schools should 
give every Year 6 student a turn in student leadership instead 
of appointing a few kids for the whole year’. The coin toss 
assigned Randwick the affirmative position. Both Randwick 
and Paddington debated skilfully, with Randwick marginally 
taking the win.  
Atticus the adjudicator is a university student. He provided 
our teams with valuable feedback on how they can improve 
their performance. 
The fourth round of the competition will see the two 
Paddington teams debate each other, early in Term 3.  
Well done to all our debating students! 
 
 
 

mailto:paddington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


NAIDOC   
NAIDOC Week takes place during the school holidays from the 7th to 14th July. We celebrated NAIDOC 
Week this week with classroom activities. NAIDOC Week is important as it is an opportunity for learning, 
connection and community. It gives First Nations people and non-Indigenous people the opportunity to 
celebrate and connect with community and Country. NAIDOC is not just a celebration for Indigenous 
communities but for all Australians.   
 
Yesterday we enjoyed an engaging performance full of charisma, vibrance and humour with historical 
facts, spiritual wisdom, depth of ancestral understanding and knowledge from a talented cultural 
ambassador. There was dance, stories, painting, fire creation and didgeridoo playing.   All are presented 
with a wonderful array of artefacts, from fishing nets to hunting shields. Students were encouraged to 
dance, sing and participate!  Please see page 7 & 8 for snapshots of the incursion.  
 
School Photos  
School photos were sent home yesterday.  If you missed ordering the photos it is not too late, please click 
on the link - https://store.theschoolphotographer.com.au/ .   Please use this code: X1197EL54P to 
purchase photos of your child.  
 

Report from our Student Leaders   
Semester 1 has been full of exciting opportunities for students at Paddo. As this semester wraps up, it 
is time to write our biannual report. 
 
This semester we have held our three sport carnivals; swimming, cross-country and athletics. The 
swimming carnival was held at Des Renford Aquatic Centre. It is important that kids in Sydney learn how to 
swim, because we have so many beaches. The sport captains enjoyed helping and leading the swimmers. 
Each house enthusiastically chanted their house chants. We must give Jesse in 4/5P credit for reaching the 
regional carnival.  
At the cross-country carnival, everyone participated, despite the change in location. Thank you to all the 
parents who showed up to support us. This semester, we had our Athletics Carnival at Hensly Athletic 
Track, for the first time. In addition to the athletic events, each group also participated in two fun activities, 
including the egg and spoon race, the potato sack race and a fun soccer challenge.  In PSSA competitions, 
the boys touch football team won seven out of nine games, and the senior girls won six out of nine games. 
Everyone enjoyed PSSA touch football, and we are excited to continue in Term 4.   
During winter sport try-outs, everyone gave their all, resulting in fantastic soccer and netball teams. Sadly, 
in Term 2, we had some wild weather, resulting in two games being cancelled. All soccer and netball teams 
have done well, and we enjoyed developing our skills and collaborating with each other. 
 
The Year 6 and Kindergarten buddy scheme has worked very well this semester. Year 6 mentored the 
kindys, who have now learnt so much and they have made so many new friends. Sometimes, however, the 
kindys still enjoy a hug with their buddy. The kindys have even been winning the quietest class award at 
morning lines. They have done so well to settle into their new school. We are so proud of them. 
 
In Term 1, 3-6 attended an excursion to Bundeena, with Ranger Jamie. At this excursion, we learnt about 
the Aboriginal way of life. K-2 attended an excursion to Buffalo Creek, which they really enjoyed. They had a 
great time exploring the terrain and landscapes around them. They learnt to appreciate their surroundings 
and to not destroy the environment. In Term 3, Kindy gets to go to the annual Kindy farm trip. Next term, 
they will also celebrate 100 days of kindy. Lucky them! 
 
This year at Paddo, the Sing Group has been guided by Miss Curry and Miss Qiu. They have performed at 
the Mothers' Day Breakfast and some assemblies. Everyone has enjoyed the live music performances, 
which make our school brighter and more fun. This year, the Sing Group and Guitar Band have been invited 
to perform at a Port Jackson performing arts festival, with other school music groups. 
 
School has been really fun, with Year 6 looking ahead to the second part of the year, to the final semester 
of their primary school life. Semester 1 has been a great experience, with its twists and turns. It has been a 
very successful and fun ride. We all enjoyed it. Happy holidays! 
 

https://store.theschoolphotographer.com.au/


 



Calendar dates for 2025 
 

Monday 21 July Staff Development Day – school closed 

Tuesday 22 July Students return to school for Term 3 

Friday 25 July  PSSA commences for Term 3 

Wednesday 30 July Kindergarten 100 days celebration  

Monday 4 August  
Fundraising Day 
Genes for Jeans Day – gold coin donation 
New sport equipment for lunchtime play – Yr 6 Cake Stall at Recess  

Tuesday 5 August Education Week – Open classrooms (more details to come week 1 of Term 3)  

Tuesday 5 August ICAS Writing  

Tuesday 5 August  P&C Meeting 6pm  

Wednesday 6 August  Book Week Incursion  

Tuesday 12 August Port Jackson Festival – Sing Group and Guitar  

Wednesday 13 August ICAS English 

Tuesday 19 August Grandparents Day and Book Week Parade 

Wednesday 20 August Zone Athletics Carnival  

Wednesday 20 August Book Week Incursion  

Thursday 21 August ICAS Science 

Friday 22 August Last day for Winter PSSA Competition  

Wednesday 27 August ICAS Maths  

Friday 5 September Kindergarten Farm Excursion  

Friday 19 September Stage 3 Leadership Incursion  

Tuesday 23 September Healthy Harold 

Wednesday 24 
September Healthy Harold  

Friday 26 September Last day of Term 3 

Monday 13 October  Staff Development Day – school closed 

Tuesday 14 October Students commence Term 4  

Friday 17 October Summer PSSA commences  

Thursday 23 October  Musica Viva Incursion  

Monday 27 October to 
Wednesday 29 October Stage 3 Camp  

Tuesday 11 November P&C Meeting 6pm  



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Wednesday 19 November  Kindergarten 2026 Parent Information Session and Playdate from 9.30am  

Wednesday 26 November Kindergarten 2026 Big Day at School 9.30am - 2pm  

Friday 28 November Last day for PSSA  

Tuesday 9 December  2025 Recognition Day at Paddington Town Hall  

Friday 19 December  Last day of school for 2025  



 



 





 



 

 



 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 



 



 

 

 

 



 

 


